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METHODIST MESSENGER 

New Market  United Methodist  AUGUST 

2022 NM 

P a s t o r ’ s  O f f i c e  H o u r s :  
Thursday, August 4th & 25th from 6:30-8:30PM or by appointment 

Dear Friends, 
 

 This month will see one of the biggest changes of our lives 
– our only child heads off to college, 577 miles away. 
 

 Looking back, to say I felt ill-prepared for fatherhood 
would be an understatement.  There had been no other children 
in my family, and my exposure to children of any age in my 
early adulthood was sparse at best.  Even though we were 31 
when Jacob entered the world, I think I had only held, at most, 
three infants in my life, at all.  (I had certainly never changed a 
diaper!) 
 

 However, as with countless other unprepared fathers be-
fore me, I learned and I figured it out.  Beyond the survival basics of raising a child, 
though, I had even bigger worries.  How does one raise a little boy in the 21st centu-
ry? 
 

 This is far from a silly question, and its one we need to be asking as a society.  I 
always point out to folks in the church that the childhood Brooke and I experienced 
is far more like that experienced by our most senior members than what Jacob and 
his generation have known.  Technology and culture have changed far more from 
the ‘70s to the ‘00s than they did from the ‘30s and ‘40s to the ‘70s.  And because 
of that, for many adults in the church today, how to raise our children is a timeless 
question that has taken on a new immediacy. 
 

 I maintain that despite changing times and changing social morals, a major tool 
for raising children continues to be keeping them in the church.  When a church acts 
as it should, every person in that church becomes an extended part of a child’s fami-
ly.  Every church-aunt and church-uncle, every church-grandparent, watches over, 
teaches, and nurtures each child in the church and encourages them to look past 
their troubled culture and see the one true God who loves them. 
 

Matthew 18 says, “Whoever welcomes one such child in my name wel-
comes me.”  It is a priority and a command that each local church welcome children 
in the name of Jesus Christ.  We have been blessed that throughout Jacob’s life, he 
has known churches like this, which took this responsibility seriously.   

 

As Jacob prepares to head out into the world and begin this next phase in 
life, we are proud of the values he has learned and grateful that he had such a won-
derful church family from which to learn them.  Thank you all for truly being our 
“church family.” 
 

       Blessings, 
       Pastor Bill 



We will have a bake sale along with the rummage sale on August 27.  I will have 

a sign up sheet in the registers to remind everyone.  My notes from last year said we could have 

used more breads, but anything you make will be fine. Cookies are a favorite too.   Have items 

wrapped and labeled, especially indicate if items contain nuts.  We will price the items.  Re-

minder:  no cream pies or refrigerated items.  Thanks  Dixie  

Bake Sale 

If you would like to donate items for the sale you may bring them to the church. Items can be 

stored upstairs in the classrooms or basement. 

Please let Marci Welliever know if you can help clean, sort or price the donated items. We will 

also be asking for helpers to work the day of the rummage sale. 

If you are participating in the community rummage sale, please help offset the expenses of the 

newspaper ad by donating a dollars or two at the town office. Thank you for helping make this a 

wonderful event for our community!  

If you have any questions please contact Marci Welliever at 918-7332 or the church office, 866-0703. 

The blood mobile will be at New Market Methodist Church from 8:00am-

1:00pm. You can make appointments online at. To schedule an appointment go to 

https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor/schedules/zip. For more information please contact Judy 

Welliever or the church office. 

The United Methodist Men will be serving 

breakfast and lunch for the rummage sale shoppers. The food court will be open from  8:00am to 

2:00pm. The UMM always appreciate having volunteers help them with the delicious undertak-

ing. Contact the office if you would like to volunteer. 

Blood Drive    

Food Court Serving Breakfast and Lunch 
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MEETINGS & EVENTS 
 

United Methodist Women 
No Meeting in August 

 

Holy Communion  
Sunday, August 7, 10:45AM  

 

United Methodist Men’s  
Wednesday, August 10, 7:00PM   

 

Administrative Council  
Wednesday, August 17, 7:00PM 

Our deepest sympathy to the family and friends who have lost loved ones 

Heather Billard 

Pete Billings 

Heidi Bonwell 

James Bosworth 

Marjorie Bowman 

Gloria Brand 

Teresa Brook 

Mary Evelyn Bruin 

JJ Buck 

Judy & Byron Butler 

James Caldwell 

Dick Chadd  

Rodney Coffman 

Alli Coleman 

Marci Conkright 

Dan Cramer 

Patty Curry 

Judy Eads 

Mindy Eddie 

Kennedy Ellis 

Bud Farmer 

Sue Foy 

Doug Fry 

Steve Grey 

Ken Heller 

Brian & Megan Hester 

Danny Howell 

Sue Howell 

Larry & Louise Hulse 

Luke Hurt 

Seth Hutchison 

Christopher Johnson 

Glenellen King 

Donna Lideski 

Barb Lidester 

Steve Lidester 

Glenn Livesay 

Joan Livesay 

Payton Long 

Eladio Lopez 

Mary Ann Lowe 

Mike Marcel 

Mary Jane Meadows 

Jan Minnick 

Denise Morse 

David Myers 

Linda Horn Myers 

Wallie Nichols 

David Nicholson 

Kim Oliphant  

Judy & Kevin Payne 

Wilma Quigg 

Beverly Reed 

Brenda Rice 

Barb Runyon 

Dean Richmond  

Jenny Sayler 

Charlotte Shortridge 

Norma Sillery 

Wanda Lee Smith 

Angie Staggs 

Clifford & Janet Staggs 

Mallory Stripling 

Melvin Sturgeon 

Talia 

Billie Ann Thomas 

Dion Thomas 

Jean Thomas 

Denisa Timberman 

Bill VanBebber 

Joan Vessel 

Larry & Ester Wiatt 

John & Karen Wilbur 

Edna Williams 

Ukraine Crisis 

P r ay e r  R eq u e s t  By The Numbers  
Attendance & Giving Update 

 

June 26 
Sunday School Attendance: 17  

Sunday School Offering: $ 27.00  
Worship Attendance: 25 

Sunday Offering: $ 630.00 
 

July 3 
Sunday School Attendance: 16  

Sunday School Offering: $ 27.00  
Worship Attendance: 26 

Sunday Offering: $ 925.00 
 

July 10 
Sunday School Attendance: 12  

Sunday School Offering: $ 24.00  
Worship Attendance: 21 

Sunday Offering: $ 1,030.00 
 

July 17 
Sunday School Attendance: 18  

Sunday School Offering: $ 29.00  
Worship Attendance: 25 

Sunday Offering: $ 214.00 
 

July 24 
Community Worship Service 

Downtown New Market 
Attendance: 90  

 

 

AUGUST VOLUNTEERS 
 

Greeter 
Kelly Clifton  

 

Usher 
David & Marcia Shaw 

 

Liturgist  
      7th    Dixie Ruggles 
    14th   Marci Welliever 
    21st     Larry Hulse 
    28th    Rhett Welliever 

We made $2,103.01 at the track this year.  Six people worked on race day and two people 

worked on carb day.  Since we started working at the track, we have made $38,087.86.  Many 

people have worked at the track and all your hard work has been appreciated.   

We received $25.26 in community rewards from Kroger.  Thank you to the seven people who 

designate NMUMC to receive the reward.  This costs the consumer nothing and the money is 

distributed quarterly.    If you would like to designate the church to receive this reward, check 

with Dixie and she will tell you how to apply.  

RUMMAGE SALE                   
HISTORY 

To date, our church rum-

mage sale has totaled 

$33,335.05 with this year's 

income yet to be decided.  

The community rummage 

sale has been going on since 

2012.          

Be saving your treasures for 

the big day, August 27th.    



NEW MARKET UNITED METHODIST WOMEN ~ JULY 6, 2022 
 

Five women met July 6, 2022, at 7:00 P.M. in fellowship hall. President Brooke Pike opened the meeting with 

prayer. 
 

Unfinished Business: The menu for August's 50+ luncheon was finalized. There will be ham, scalloped pota-

toes, green beans, cucumber/onion/tomato salad, jello, rolls and a dessert to be determined. 
 

New Business: Marci Welliever had cleaned the outdoor church sign and said in the future the woman might 

want to start saving to help purchase a new sign. (hopefully a digital one) The west side of the sign is faded 

and the grooves for the letters cannot be cleaned completely. It was also suggested to reserve some money to 

help with members attending the Christian retreat at the Cove in Ashville, North Carolina. 
 

It was decided that one or two days next week, the women will clean the white tables and chairs in fellowship 

hall and the classrooms. 
 

The women will continue to be called the United Methodist Women. 
 

The president of the 50+ Club asked if the women would lift the 35 reservation limit since there were about 

42 in the group. The women will serve over 35, but will ask the group not to invite guests if the count is going 

over 35 (Some make reservations, but fail to attend.) 
 

A card was signed for Sue Foy who is still in Lane Nursing Home. 
 

The group then discussed Chapter 11 of Laugh Again by Charles Swindoll. Church people need to do what is 

necessary to limit disharmony in the church. They don't have to always agree with each other, but they need to 

be agreeable. Some nasty infighting is embarrassingly petty and the world enjoys watching churches fight and 

quarrel for the silliest reasons. We need to stand firm in our faith (1 Cor. 16:13) and keep the threefold objec-

tive when reconciling differences: restoration, faith, and keeping Christ in our hearts. 
 

Closing: Brooke closed the meeting at 8:45 P.M. The September 7 meeting might be at Rhett Welliever's back 

porch depending on Rachel's coaching schedule. 

New Market United Methodist Men 

Minutes of the July 13th Meeting 
 

A meeting of the New Market United Methodist Men was held on Wednesday, July 13th, at the Big Dipper, 

President Dan Welliver presiding and the Secretary in attendance. There were 6 members present. Director of 

Transportation Bill Thomas provided transportation to and from the event for 4 of the members. 
 

Beforehand, the men enjoyed ice cream and food from the Big Dipper. The meeting was called to order at 

around 5:45 pm. The Treasurer’s Report was read and approved without change- the only expenditure since 

the previous meeting was a payment of $30 to John Froedge for being the guest speaker at the Father-Son 

Banquet.  
 

The first item of business was a report on the Father-Son Banquet. The banquet was attended by 15 men and 

food for the event was generously prepared by 7 women. The second item of business was a discussion of 

what the men should study during Sunday school for the rest of the year.  It was determined that the decision 

would be made at a later date after further research and discussion. The meeting was adjourned at 6:24 pm, 

and the men engaged in jovial discussion before dispersing due to the onset of rain. 
 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 10th, at 7:00 pm in the fellowship hall of the New Mar-

ket United Methodist Church. 



Our deepest sympathy to the family and friends who have lost loved ones 

Heather Billard 

Pete Billings 

Heidi Bonwell 

James Bosworth 

Marjorie Bowman 

Gloria Brand 

Teresa Brook 

Mary Evelyn Bruin 

JJ Buck 

Judy & Byron Butler 

James Caldwell 

Dick Chadd  

Rodney Coffman 

Alli Coleman 

Marci Conkright 

Dan Cramer 

Patty Curry 

Judy Eads 

Mindy Eddie 

Kennedy Ellis 

Bud Farmer 

Sue Foy 

Doug Fry 

Steve Grey 

Ken Heller 

Brian & Megan Hester 

Danny Howell 

Sue Howell 

Larry & Louise Hulse 

Luke Hurt 

Seth Hutchison 

Christopher Johnson 

Glenellen King 

Donna Lideski 

Barb Lidester 

Steve Lidester 

Glenn Livesay 

Joan Livesay 

Payton Long 

Eladio Lopez 

Mary Ann Lowe 

Mike Marcel 

Mary Jane Meadows 

Jan Minnick 

Denise Morse 

David Myers 

Linda Horn Myers 

Wallie Nichols 

David Nicholson 

Kim Oliphant  

Judy & Kevin Payne 

Wilma Quigg 

Beverly Reed 

Brenda Rice 

Barb Runyon 

Dean Richmond  

Jenny Sayler 

Charlotte Shortridge 

Norma Sillery 

Wanda Lee Smith 

Angie Staggs 

Clifford & Janet Staggs 

Mallory Stripling 

Melvin Sturgeon 

Talia 

Billie Ann Thomas 

Dion Thomas 

Jean Thomas 

Denisa Timberman 

Bill VanBebber 

Joan Vessel 

Larry & Ester Wiatt 

John & Karen Wilbur 

Edna Williams 

Ukraine Crisis 

P r ay e r  R eq u e s t  By The Numbers  
Attendance & Giving Update 

 
 

June 26 
Sunday School Attendance: 17  

Sunday School Offering: $ 27.00  
Worship Attendance:  

Sunday Offering: $ 630.00 
 
 

July 3 
Sunday School Attendance: 16  

Sunday School Offering: $ 27.00  
Worship Attendance:  

Sunday Offering: $ 925.00 
 
 

July 10 
Sunday School Attendance: 12  

Sunday School Offering: $ 24.00  
Worship Attendance: 21 

Sunday Offering: $ 1,030.00 
 
 

July 17 
Sunday School Attendance: 18  

Sunday School Offering: $ 29.00  
Worship Attendance:  

Sunday Offering: $ 214.00 
 
 

July 24 
150th Community Worship Service  

Downtown New Market  

New Market Elementary Back to School Night 
The New Market Elementary has asked different groups to participate in the back to school 

night August 5.  The women's Sunday School class has decided to participate and has pur-

chased pencils that say We support you. New Market United Methodist Church.  They are also 

purchasing ankle socks to give away with the pencils.  A Bible verse will be attached to these 

gifts for kids.  If you would like, we could use some more socks.  Lori and Sheila purchased an-

kle socks at Walmart and I think they are found between the baby and youth section.  ( I think 

that is what Lori said)  She got a pack of 6 or 8?  They are different designs and sized for ele-

mentary kids.  We would appreciate any socks.  We will be at at table from 3-6 on August 5 

giving them to students.  This is a good outreach ministry.  Thank you in advance.  

 First Day of 
     School 
    Tuesday  
  August 9th 



 

NEW MARKET UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 150 YEARS 



CELEBRATING 150 YEARS 

 THE TOWN OF NEW MARKET 

Thank you to our New Market 150th Committee members:                                                         
Bion Ruggles, Lori Hedrick, Sandee Conkright, Bob Stull, Greg Crum  

 



 



August 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  2 3 No UMW 
Meeting 

4 5 6 

7 Holy  
Communion 

8 Judy 
Eads  
Birthday 

9 First day 
of school 

10 UMM 
Meeting 
7:00PM 

11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 Ad 
Council 
Meeting 
7:00PM 

18 19 Norma 
Sillery 
Birthday 

20 

21 22 DJ  
Ruggles & 
Brian  
Bartlett 
Birthday 

23 24 Jamie 
Welliever 
Birthday 

25 26 27 Rummage 
Sale 
Bake Sale 
Blood Drive 
Food Court  

28 Tom  
DeBusk 
Birthday 

29 30 Chandler 
Burkhart 
Birthday 

31    



NEW MARKET UMC 
101 East Main Street 
P.O. Box326 
New Market, IN 47965 

PHONE # 765-866-0703 

Sunday School: 9:30 AM       
Worship Gathering: 10:45 AM 

august 2022 
Methodist Messenger  

 

                  Come Worship With Us 

Find Us On Facebook!   

Just google New Market UMC Indiana and select New Market / Waveland United Methodist Church Indiana 

Organization| Facebook. If you have any pictures or events you want posted, please contact Lori Hedrick. 
 

Find Us On Our Website!   

Just go to www.newmarketumc.org or google New Market United Methodist Church Indiana  

If you have any thing you would like to put on the church website, pleas contact Rachel Welliever 

https://newmarketumc.org/

